
Jose Lake Improvement Association 
Meeting Minutes 2006 

 
The meeting of the Jose Lake Improvement Association was called to order at 10:05 a. m., 
on July 1, 2006, by President, Chuck Lauria.  The Board of Directors was introduced, and 
new members were welcomed. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were read.  Ed Wlodarczyk moved to accept the minutes as 
read.  Frank Purczynski seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 
 
The Treasurer’s report read as follows: 
  
Balance on hand July 2, 2005                                                                       $  105.85 
   Credits:    Dues and Donations                                                                  $2390.00 
   Total                                                                                                             $2495.85 
 
  Debits: 
    Jose Lake Store (Clean-up)                                                                       $ 100.00 
    State Of Michigan (Incorporation Fee)                                                         20.00 
    Rose City Trout Farm (450 walleye 450 crappie)                                     1140.00 
    South Branch Fire Department             300.00  
    Hale Citizens’ Patrol              200.00 
    Sandy Kew (Postage – Salary             406.40 
    Prize for boat parade                25.00 
   Total                                                                                                              $2191.40 
 
   Balance on hand July1, 2006                                                                        $304.45 
 
Donald Rem moved to accept the report as read.  Tom Fox seconded and the motion was 
passed. 
 
Joe Moran reported on our fish program.  Four hundred fifty walleye and 450 crappie were 
planted in the lake last fall.  We ordered 4-6 inch walleye.  Three to five inch fish were 
delivered.  The price was adjusted accordingly.  Skip reported that the blue gill fishing has 
been good.  Ed Wlodarczyk moved to continue our fish program spending about $1000 on 
fish.  Donald Rem seconded the motion.  Some members were concerned that there are too 
many blue gill.  Discussion followed with the opinion being that the hybrids are fun to catch 
and don’t produce rapidly.  The motion was passed to continue of fish stocking program. 
 
Ralph Kull moved to keep our donation to the fire department at $300, the donation to the 
Hale Citizens’ Patrol at $200, and the secretary’s salary at $300.  Ed Wlodarczyk seconded 
and the  motion carried. 
 
The forest cleanup was held on May 20, 2006.  Seventeen people participated.  These hard 
workers cleared 32 sites and filled a 30 yard dumpster, some trailers, and a truck.  The 
Procters at the store provided food and refreshments for the workers.  Thanks to all for a 
job well done.  Look for details for the next clean-up.  There have been a lot of leaves being 
dumped illegally.  All leaves should be taken to the dump.  Tickets will be issued for 
dumping leaves and debris illegally.   
 



Skip and George Brown were up for reelection.  Chuck asked for nominations for directors.  
Ed Wlodarczyk moved to elect Skip and George by acclamation.  The motion was seconded 
and passed. 
 
A discussion took place about increasing membership.  It was suggested that each member 
invite one family to join the Association.   
 
Tom Fox brought up an incident that happened on the lake.  Some people were behaving 
inappropriately, and unfortunately, it was in front of young children.  Report any incidents 
to the Marine division.  The number is 989 362-6174 or dial 911.  We want to keep our lake 
a fun and safe place to be for all of us. 
 
We asked for judges for the July 4 parade.  Chuck Lauria, Jo King, C. J. Schuman, and 
Ray Hollenback volunteered. 
 
Chuck Parkinson spoke to the membership.  He informed us of some of the new rules for 
Off-road Vehicles.  They are allowed on the road at 20 mph.  None are allowed after dark.  
If violations occur call central dispatch.   
 
Pete Tate volunteered to take any dues that people wish to pay.  We discussed placing a 
donation box either at the store or the boat launch.  We will look into the pros and cons of 
this idea. 
 
 Ralph Kull moved to adjourn the meeting.  Donald Rem seconded.  The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Sandy Kew, Secretary 
 
          
 


